TOWN OF SWANTON 
MINUTES 
 PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING 

Swanton Town Office Building 
1 Academy Street, Swanton, VT 05488 
Wednesday, January 18, 2017 @ 7:00 p.m.
Planning Commission Present
Jim Hubbard

Ed Daniel

Ross Lavoie

Sara Luneau-Swan (absent)
Andy Larocque

Town Officials Present
David Jescavage, Town Administrator

Amy Giroux, Interim Zoning Administrator
Also present:

None.
1. Call to Order

Mr. Hubbard called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.

2. Agenda Review

Ed Daniel requested adding the Northern Gateway Project under Other Business.  

3. Discuss Zoning Administrator 
 The Town Administrator explained that a sudden vacancy had occurred in the Zoning Administrator position. To fill the position on a temporary basis, at its last meeting, the Selectboard appointed Amy Giroux to serve as part-time Interim Zoning Administrator for 120 days.  The Town Administrator introduced her to the Commission and noted that she also is serving as a part-time lister.  Commission members questioned her on whether she could make the time commitment between the two jobs, whether she would engage in active enforcement of violations, and whether she would provide them with monthly enforcement reports.  Amy stated that she could accomplish these requests and that working at both positions would be advantageous.  Commissioners mentioned that they would like to see fines increased for zoning violations, and the creation of a checklist for the DRB to use during deliberative review.  They would like Amy to email them the agendas and minutes from the DRB and Selectboard.  The Town Administrator explained that Amy would decide during the time she works as part-time Interim Zoning Administrator whether to pursue a permanent appointment as Zoning Administrator for a 3-year period.  To pursue the permanent position, she would have to be nominated by the Planning Commission to the Selectboard.  The Town Administrator requested that the Commission move to make that recommendation now so that if she decides to pursue it, the nomination could be presented to the Selectboard for action. The Planning Commission considered Amy to be a good candidate.  Jim Hubbard made a motion, seconded by Ross Lavoie, to nominate Amy Giroux to be appointed by the Selectboard to serve a 3-year term as the Zoning Administrator.  The motion carried unanimously.  The Town Administrator will present the nomination to the Selectboard at a future meeting.
4. Discuss 2017 Work Plan

The Commission did not apply for a municipal planning grant this year because it has no major planning project to work on.  It will undertake a review of the bylaws to look for vague provisions, conflicting provisions, missing definitions, needed requirements, and any other words or provisions that need clarification.  It will also plan to follow up on the First Street site walk it made last year by creating regulations that will encourage more commercial development along the street.  Sign regulations also need to be looked at with particular attention to size, setbacks, and placement. 
5. Minutes

November 2, 2016 minutes:  Ross Lavoie made a motion, seconded by Ed Daniel, to approve the minutes as written. Motion carried unanimously. 

6. Executive Session

Ross Lavoie made a motion, seconded by Ed Daniel, to enter into executive session at 7:20 p.m. to discuss personnel because public disclosure of the content would be disadvantageous to an individual.  Motion carried.  Jim Hubbard made a motion, seconded by Ed Daniel, to exit executive session at 8:34 p.m.  Motion carried.  No action was taken.  
7. Other Business

The Town Administrator explained that the Northern Gateway project was initiated                               by the NRPC Brownfields Economic Development Project for the four corners on the west side of the Rt. 78 bridge over the Missisquoi River.  It is being funded by a $50,000 state grant.  An announcement of the project was made at the November 2, 2016 Planning Commission meeting by the Town Administrator.  The next presentation by the consultant will be on Thursday, February 2, 2017 at 7 p.m. in the Village Complex. Visit www.swantonplan.com for more detailed information.
8. Adjournment
Ross Lavoie made a motion, seconded by Ed Daniel, to adjourn at 9:01 p.m. Motion carried.
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